

OUCC Presidents News Letter, February 2016

D.I.R.T. Are you reporting? How are you reporting? Who needs to report?

Do you know what promotional items are available to order for your local council?

Have you heard of new opportunities to be involved in your local community?

These are just a few of our many discussions in the area of damage prevention and public awareness for the Call Before You Dig -811, OUCC meetings this year.

Our first meeting is on March 9th

This will also be the joint meeting with the members of the OUNC on the same day in the morning. This is a great time to sit in and hear what the Board is doing and meeting them face to face.

There are only a few more days to get our group rate for the hotel accommodation that Kitty sent out earlier in the year. Please let her know at your earliest convenience who from your council will be attending. If you need more information, you can contact Kitty or myself. Remember, it does not have to be your President, anyone from your council can be sent as a representative as we would like to have a member from each counties coordinating council attend.

If you will be there staying over on the 8^{th} , we plan on getting together for a no-host social time at Bushwackers just down the street from the hotel at 8200 SW Tonka St at 7:00 pm.

The board held our first executive meeting on February 11th and we will have items to share and discuss with you next month at our first quarterly Presidents meeting. We are excited to hear what your council is doing and share all the great things that are working from your councils involvement with 811.

See you next month, and if you have any questions, feel free to contact anyone of the mebers listed below.

Ron Coffell

President OUCC

Ron.Coffell@cngc.com

Ron Coffell OUCC President 300 SW 17th St Pendleton OR 97801 541-969-0688

Ron.Coffell@cngc.com

Tobin Werner
OUCC Vice-President/Treasurer
NW Natural

3123 NE Broadway Salem, OR 97303 (503) 970-5271 tjw@nwnatural.com

Bryan Baxter
OUCC Secretary

NW Natural 220 NW Second Ave Portland, OR 97209 (503) 593-3587 btb@nwnatural.com

Kitty Davis
Administrative Coordinator / OUNC

503-781-6988

kitty@digsafelyoregon.com

Ed Ortega OUCC Webmaster

Northern Wasco County PUD 2345 River Road The Dalles, OR 97058 ed-ortega@nwasco.com

Dawn Hickson
OUCC P&E Chairperson

Clackamas County DTD 150 Beavercreek Rd. Oregon City, OR 97045 (503) 742-4682 dhickson@clackamus.us

Scott Gallegos
Damage Chairperson
NW Natural
220 NW Second Ave
P Portland, OR 97209
503-226-4211 ext. 4320
Cell- 503-803-9032

smg@nwnatural.com

Please update your Damage Reports on the OUCC Web Site <u>www.oucc.net</u> (Damage Reporting section).

REMEMBER TO "LIKE" US ON FACEBOOK! Go to

www.facebook.com/digsafelyoregon and like us!

Visit the OUCC web site www.oucc.net

Visit the OUNC web site www.digsafelyoregon.com